
 

HUSKIES FASTPITCH SUMMER 
SEASON               

www.owatonnafastpitch.com 

*OWATONNA CRUSH FASTPITCH INFORMATION* 
 

PLAYER EVALUATIONS:  
● 10U/12U: Player evaluations are mandatory for all players, unless the 

player is trying out for OHS softball (those players will be evaluated 
by the OHS coaches’ staff during high school tryouts.) 

● 14U: Player evaluations were conducted in the fall of 2023 and are 
considered complete for the 2024 season.  

Location: Manthey Fields 
Date: Sunday, April 7th 
TIME:  10U - 12pm to 1:30pm (all players), 1:30-2:15pm (pitchers and 
catchers), 12U: 2pm-3:30pm (all players), 3:30-4:15 (pitchers and catchers) 
*Mandatory(10U,12U) parent meeting will be held during evaluations 1:30-
2pm at Manthey Shelter House 
Rain Date: Sunday, April 14th (only if needed,) 
* Parent meeting optional for ages 14U and above 
PRACTICES, GAMES, TOURNAMENTS:  

● Teams will be posted in shortly after evaluations 
● Practices will begin when fields/gyms become available starting in 

late April/early May (depending on league start date).  
● Coaches will notify players of their first practice.  
● Tournament dates will be posted on the HFC website as they are 

confirmed.  
WORK DEPOSIT:  

● Each family of a registered player is expected to work 6 hours 
throughout the season (work opportunities may extend into August) 
to earn back the work deposit fee. 

● A maximum of 12 hours per family if multiple players in the program.  
● Work opportunities will be communicated via the HFC website and 

sign up will take place through the DIBS tab on the website. Family 
members must be a member of the HFC website to sign up for DIBS.  

● Opportunities may include meat raffles, pancake breakfast, OHS 
concessions, home tournament, OHS kid’s night, SCFF parking, etc.  

● HFC board members or head coaches are exempt from the 6-hour 
requirement.   

● Assistant coaches and Parent Reps get 3 hrs of credit.  
 
USA/MN Softball registration 
All HFC players will be required to be registered with USA/MN 
Softball to participate in league and tournament play.  If your 
daughter has played HFC in the last 2 years you likely have a 
player(family) profile and account.  If not you will need to register for 
one.  Once registered, the player's birth certificate will then need to 
be uploaded for compliance purposes.  To register, login, and / or 
upload a birth certificate, please visit MN softball at lpsmn.com 
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